
From: Rosalynn Carter Institute for Caregiving <Chelsea.Collins@gsw.edu> 
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 9/30/2015 10:39:33 AM
Subject: Introducing the New and Improved Caregiver's Advocate

The Caregiver's Advocate Quarterly Newsletter - September 2015 Trouble viewing? Click HERE .

Be sure to receive our emails by adding chelsea.collins@gsw.edu to your address book.

The Rosalynn Carter Institute for Caregiving 
is excited to finally reveal the "new 
face" of The Caregiver's Advocate. "After 
some much appreciated feedback, we 
listened to your requests and have 
condensed the newsletter for your 
convenience," states Dr. Leisa Easom, 
Executive Director.

We hope you'll find the restructured 
newsletter to be more visually appealing 
and equally informative while keeping it 
short and sweet.

The Caregiver's Advocate is a quarterly newsletter designed to support and promote the 
work of Georgia's 12 CARE-NETs. This is a Georgia CARE-NET Coalition publication 
sponsored by the Rosalynn Carter Institute for Caregiving.

Connect with us!

If you enjoyed our newsletter, feel free to forward to a friend.

This message was sent to kester@aging.sc.gov from:

Rosalynn Carter Institute for Caregiving | Chelsea.Collins@gsw.edu | Rosalynn Carter Institute for Caregiving | 800 Georgia 
Southwestern State University Dr. | Americus, GA 31709
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